

All Sports Booster Club, Inc. The Clocker Club MINUTES February 13, 2018 7:00 pm

Attendees:

Lisa Massauro – President Lorraine Fleming – Vice President Leslie Marci – Secretary Regina Norfolk – Parent Liaison Mike Grimes – AD Jo-Ann Kavanagh - concessions

Regina motioned to approve minutes, all approved

AD Update

Mike advised that at March meeting they will be a brief presentation concerning AllStar board for track and field. He also advised that he is currently exploring purchasing a turtle net for baseball and would be seeking Club assistance. The baseball field is located near swampy area and on average \$500 a year in baseballs are irrecoverable. Costs range from \$3k to \$8k and Mike is currently reviewing selections in particular how to store throughout winter months. He suggested that MetroWest might be interested in assisting with this purchase as they rent the baseball field on a regular basis. He advised that he would request baseball teams assist with fundraising. Mike is also in the process of organizing a CPR training for all coaches and would request usage of Professional Development funds to cover costs.

There was also discussion regarding maintenance of gym. Lisa received a request from Alison Clox requesting that the Club develop a maintenance plan, she advised that we would be happy to review proposal but not within our mandate to develop maintenance plan. Mike suggested that each team donate \$25 per year towards maintenance, estimated in 2017 cost was \$1k.

The Ticket Booth discussion is now between Barbara Durand and Mike Grimes. The discussion will center on need, feasibility and placement.

Clocker Campus Store

The online campus store is not getting any orders. We are thinking of switching our online vendor to TriValley and will discuss this further at the next meeting.

Indoor Concessions

We are trying to decrease our inventory as we move in to spring. We hope to sell out of most of our stock at the Clocker Classic on March 21st. At some point we will try to develop a point of sale sheet to track costs and inventory.

Pancake Breakfast

We will re-think our raffle prize strategy for next year. We made \$110 in profit, and attendance was down as well this year. Our slide show never got set up, and some people were upset about the football squares. Next year we will strive to get a committee together to organize the event.

Social Media

There was some discussion about JV scores and events not being posted on the Clocker Club FB page, and parents getting upset. We will try to resolve the issue with further discussion next month.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:15